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	U.S. Department of Transportation to Hold Surface Transportation Reauthorization Outreach Meeting At Metro Headquarters on February 19th

U.S. Transportation Secretary Ray LaHood and U.S. Senator Barbara Boxer will hold an outreach meeting in our Board Room on February 19, 2010 that will be focused on efforts related to the authorization of our nation’s next surface transportation bill. The outreach meeting will bring together a variety of transportation stakeholders to discuss a range of matters that will be addressed in the next authorization bill, including: goods movement and economic development, livability and sustainability matters, safety, among other issues. During a portion of the outreach meeting, Secretary LaHood and Senator Boxer plan to hold a town hall discussion on how Congress and the Administration can advance a strong surface transportation bill in the future. The U.S. Department of Transportation has cordially invited all Board members to participate in their surface transportation reauthorization outreach meeting. For your review, please find attached your invitation for the February 19th outreach meeting and a draft agenda. Board members may RSVP for the event by emailing ReauthRSVP@dot.gov. 

http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/100208_LACA_Invitation_PrelimAgenda.pdf
State Transit Funding Legislative Alert Distributed Countywide

 

Last Thursday, you received a Legislative Alert from me about proposals in Sacramento to dismantle State transit funding. Earlier today, a similar notification was distributed to cities, chambers, civic organizations and other stakeholders around the County asking for assistance from these groups in communicating concerns about these proposals. Our Community Relations department, the group responsible for building and maintaining contact at the local level throughout Los Angeles County, distributed the notice at the request of our Government Relations staff. A draft sample letter, along with a list of key contacts at the State Capitol was included in the notification. We are continuing to monitor this fast moving situation and will keep you informed.

Construction Notice(s)

I-405 Sepulveda Pass Widening Project Construction Update

As part of the pre-construction activities for the I-405 Sepulveda Pass Widening Project, the Contractor will perform geophysical utility survey on streets running along the San Diego Freeway (I-405). This night time activity requires street lane closures to facilitate the safe use of potholing equipment. Work is anticipated to start on Friday, February 12, 2010 for approximately one week, weather permitting. Anticipated work hours are from 9:00 p.m. to 6:00 a.m. on Sepulveda Boulevard between Wilshire Boulevard and Constitution. For additional information, visit the project web site at www.metro.net/I-405.
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